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Dear resident, 
 
Playspace Areas  

As you may know, Camden Council is rebuilding your estate to give all residents brand new modern homes.  This redevelopment will also include improvements to the neighbourhood, new play spaces and better landscaping, which you have told us are so important for residents’ wellbeing.

The first new homes will be built on the MUGA (Basketball Court).  We want to safeguard play areas, as we understand their importance to young people and the community. The MUGA will be reprovided, and we are currently exploring where this will be located and other potential areas where we can install play or recreational facilities. The West Kentish Town Estate Redevelopment Team are reaching out to young residents over the coming weeks to speak to them about the facilities they would like to see at these play spaces, as we recognise that they will be impacted by the removal of the MUGA.

We are re - providing the lost MUGA for the following reasons: as part of our Resident’s Brief, which is a list of project objectives we developed with residents for the future of West Kentish Town, we committed to delivering a range of open space play areas and improving the provision of play space for a range of ages. We would like to respond to these commitments through the creation of these play areas. 

In addition, our commitment to providing play areas is in line with Camden’s ‘We Make Camden’ priorities of making sure our “schools, streets, parks and estates support good health for all children and tackle health inequalities from a young age”. Our open spaces are especially important for everyone’s health and wellbeing because they provide a place to exercise, socialise and reflect. We hope these areas will be exciting, welcoming and safe, providing places for people to be physically active, and families and communities to gather. 

There are several locations on the estate, which have the potential to reprovide suitable play areas. 

Please see attached images of these potential locations. These locations may be the most suitable to create play spaces for the following reasons:
· They are in the later phases of the redevelopment, therefore there is the possibility we could keep the play area in place for a significant period of time. 
· As part of the redevelopment, certain sites are needed for construction i.e., site set up (shown in the map attached). We will be engaging with you about this soon. 

We really value and want to hear your views on the locations proposed and where you would like to see play spaces created. If there are any other alternative locations that you think is best suited for play, we welcome your thoughts. 

If you have any questions, comments or feedback, please let us know by email: on wkt@camden.gov.uk, phone: 02079741040 or you can drop into our office at 104a Queen’s Crescent on Mondays, (every other) Wednesdays 10 – 5pm and Fridays 10 – 2pm.


Yours Faithfully,

Hodan Mahamoud 
Consultation and Engagement Officer 
Development 
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Edington Car Park  

Informal play area  

Unused growing space  

Green space area outside 16  -   30 Cannington  

'Village Green' area between Cannington and Coity Rd  

A rea between Cannington and Rhyl Primary School  
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Chelwood Car Park    

Green space area outside 15  -   30 Chelwood  
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